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Community Calendar
SATURDAY, JUNE 16
Golden Buckle Square Dance Club, Colby Community Building,
8 p.m.
Wings Upon the Prairie drop-in center, 485 N. Franklin, 1-6 p.m.
Sixth Street Alcoholics Anonymous, 1275 W. Sixth St., 8:30 p.m.

SUNDAY, JUNE 17
Car races, Thomas County Speedway, 7 p.m.
Wins Upon thePrairie drop-in center, 485 N. Franklin, 1-6 p.m.
Narcotics Anonymous candlelight meeting, City Hall basement,
8 p.m.

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $5.62
Corn $4.09
Milo $6.76
Soybeans $7.18

Markets
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MRI Mobile Unit
Vasc Ultrasounds

Dr. Miller
Cardiology

1

In House Services - Available Daily
CT Scan ** Bone Mineral Density

** EKG Electrocardiograms

Sat

MRI Mobile Unit
Vasc Ultrasounds

MRI Mobile Unit
Vasc Ultrasounds

MRI Mobile Unit
Vasc Ultrasounds

TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT
WITH A VISITING PHYSICIAN,

PLEASE CALL
(785)626-3211

Cheryl Banister, RN
Specialty Clinic Director

26 27

Cardiac Rehab

Cardiac Rehab
J Molstad to
McDonald

Diabetic Clinic
Echocardiograms
Ultrasounds
Cardiac Rehab Cardiac Rehab

Cardiac Rehab L Horchem to
McDonald

Diabetic Clinic
Echocardiograms
Ultrasounds
Cardiac Rehab Cardiac Rehab

Cardiac Rehab J Molstad to
McDonald

Diabetic Clinic
Echocardiograms
Ultrasounds
Cardiac Rehab Cardiac Rehab

Father’s
Day

Cardiac Rehab L Horchem to
McDonald

Diabetic Clinic
Echocardiograms
Ultrasounds

Cardiac Rehab

28 29 30

Dr.
Rubinowitz
Oncology

Dr. Frankum
Surgery

Dr. Reeves
Podaitary

Dr. Reeves
Podaitary

Nuclear Stress
Test

Flag Day

Dr. Curtis
Cardiology

Mammograms

Summer
Begins

MRI Mobile Unit
Vasc Ultrasounds

Cardiac Rehab

Insert Address & 
Phone Number Here

1855 S. Range • Colby
 785-462-7178

Kansas MENTOR is a child-
placing agency that helps
find stable and caring homes
for at risk-youth 10 years of
age and older.  We are cur-
rently looking for homes in
this area.  If you would like
to make a difference in a
youth’s life, Kansas Mentor
is seeking caring individuals
who are willing to make a
commitment and open their
homes and hearts to youth
at risk.  A Mentor (foster par-
ent) will receive a daily rate
of $45.00 per day per youth
and 24 hour professional
support.  There are youth out
there that need your help to-
day!  Please don’t hesitate
to call and make a change
in a youth’s life.  For more
information please call.....

1-877-272-0499.

Bringing Caring Closer

Bridal Registry

455 N. Franklin ~ 462-6000

Layla Woodall & Cody Schlageck
Saturday, July 7th, 2007

NOW SHOWING
June 15th - June 21st

SURF’S UP
PG       1 hour, 30 min.

Friday & Saturday  7:00 & 9:00
Sunday 4:00 & 7:00

 Monday - Thursday 7:00

FANTASTIC FOUR: RISE
OF THE SILVER SURFER

PG       1 hour, 30 min.
Friday & Saturday  7:00 & 9:00

Sunday 4:00 & 7:00
 Monday - Thursday 7:00

FREE SUMMER MATINEE

Sponsored by:
Northwest Kansas Hearing Services, Harrison
Chapel, Karen Thummel DDS, Adams, Brown,

Beran & Ball Chtd., American Legion Post
#363, American Family Insurance

1935 S. Range • 785-460-9600
www.colbycinema.com

Colby Cinema

“Open Season”
PG      1 hour, 30 min.

Tuesday, June 19th at 2:00 p.m.

Deaths

  Betty Jo
  Baird

•Brewster

   Correspondent

Brewster families gather for reunions
Nancy Doop, 64, formerly of

Colby, died Friday, May 18, 2007,
in Newport Richy, Fla.

 She was born Nov. 1, 1942, in
Goodland.

Mrs. Doop was a resident of
Colby for more than 30 years.

She was a member of Order of the
Eastern Star.

Mrs. Doop is survived by sons
Keith Doop of Newport Richy, Fla.,
and Jeremy Doop of San Antonio,
Texas; daughters Jenny Deiser of
Burlington, Colo., and Mary Boyd
of Longmont, Colo.; 13 grandchil-

dren and four great-grandchildren.
Memorial services are at 10 a.m.

Tuesday at Harrison Chapel in
Colby with Pastor James Mardock
officiating.

A private family inurnment will
take place at Weskan Cemetery in
Weskan.

There will be no visitation as
there was cremation.

Memorials are suggested in her
name and may be sent to First Na-
tional Bank of Burlington, Colo.,
Sunflower Bank of Colby or may be
left at Harrison Chapel in Colby.

Nancy Doop
Several family reunions were

held this past weekend. The first one
was the Luckert reunion held by
Bud and Tess Luckert. There were
38 present. George and Roberta
Luckert, Don and Becky Luckert,
Wayne and Debbie Luckert, Sarah
Luckert all of Brewster. Bud and
Tess Luckert, Goodland, John
Luckert, and Ryan Luckert of
Colby.

The other reunion was the
Fulhendorf reunion which was held
at the Lions Club in Vona, Colo.
Those attending from Brewster
were Willard Moore, Wanda
Fulwider and Leanne Carney.
Around 60 attended from around
the country. Coming home the three
of them stopped in Goodland for a
birthday party for Dawson Ensign
the grandson of Leanne Carney. The

Fulhendorf ’s are Willard’s and
Wanda’s mothers relatives.

La Velle and Erma Palmgren at-
tended the wedding of their grand-
son, Jason Bahe and Jessica
Mosness on Sunday, June 10 in
Burlington, Colo. Jason is the son
of Deneyce and Mike Bahe of
Goodland. Jessica is the daughter of
Tammy Mosness of Burlington.

Cliff Fox’s twin sister passed
away on Sunday, June 10. She’d
lived in Denver. Our prayers go out
to Cliff, Paula and family.

The A-Cafe seems to be doing
well, after opening last week, and its
nice to have it in town again.

If you have not visited the
Brewster Library and Museum
lately, this summer is a good time to
do so.

There are wonderful things in the
museum to enjoy and the history of
the surrounding area is amazing.
You could spend hours in it, and
Betty Wolfe is a source of so much
information. Check it out.

Matt Allen and his two daughters,
Kyleigh and Sophia spent Thursday
evening and Friday with Jr. and
Ceci Allen. Matt played golf Friday
at the Sacred Heart Tournament in
Colby, with Clint Horinek, Aaron
Horinek and Ryan Allen. Sarah
Ginna Horinek spent Friday visit-
ing.

Abuse is abuse. There are many
forms of abuse, but at the core, they
are all the same — a violation of
your divinity.

Sometimes it is hard to determine
exactly what is abusive and what is
not. Just for the record, let’s be dear.
There is verbal, mental, emotional,
physical, sexual, and spiritual
abuse. They take the forms of
words, silence, actions non actions,
suggestions, recommendations,
and overt displays of an un-loving
nature. They result in your felling
sad, ugly, worthless, ashamed,
guilty, and at fault. If you are in a
relationship trying to figure out
whether or not you are being
abused, trust your first thought-you
are. Even if you’re not, the fact that
you have to ask means that you are
in trouble.

Menlo alumni members meet for dinner
Menlo alumni, families and

friends met at the Comfort Inn Con-
vention Center in Colby for their
annual reunion on May 26. Thirty-
four were in attendance for dinner
and visiting.

Vera Sloan presided at a business
meeting following dinner and
opened the meeting with a research
report of change of economics, es-

pecially of gas prices being $.19 a
gallon in years past of our lifetime
as graduates.

Minutes of 1977 meeting were
read and note made of 103 attend-
ing from 12 states.

Minutes were then read from
2006 year.

Deceased members since 2006
meeting remembered were Ray

McKinney, Anna Geerdes, Lucille
Boggs, Glen Bailey, Verleen
Beckman Duffey, George Keely,
Jean Ann Klaurens Hoppas, and Al
Dickman.

Correspondence from those un-
able to attend was read.

For entertainment, Vera Sloane

read an article titled, “Class Re-
union Experience.”

Honored classes were 1937,
1947, 1957

1937 Class Ethel Keith Krieg of
Topeka.

1947 Class Cleo Duffey of
Menlo.

Golf Winners
The golf winners for the two-

lady scramble were Cheryl
Edmundson and Audrey Hines.

Next week’s game is best poker
hand. Registration is at 5:30 p.m.
and golf at 6 p.m.

Golf winners for odd-holes score
were: Audrey Hines, first; Janet
Harper, second; Anita Beckman,
third; Pat Willoughby, fourth.

Card Shower

Please RecyclePlease RecyclePlease RecyclePlease RecyclePlease Recycle

Duane and Doris Brown will cel-
ebrate their 50th wedding anniver-
sary June 23. A reception given by
their children will be held from 2 to
4 p.m. at the First Christian Church.
No gifts are requested.

Cards may be sent to them at 165
N. Garfield, Colby, Kan., 67701.

Vinegar useful around the
house as ant deterrant
By Heloise

Dear Heloise: I found an unusual
use for vinegar. While repotting a
plant, I discovered that an army of
ants had moved into the dirt. I
poured a 50/50 solution of vinegar
and water on the dirt — they were
sent to ant heaven! — Cathy, via e-
mail

Cathy, your vinegar solution
will not only keep ants out of your
plant dirt, but if you wipe down
your kitchen counters (do not use
on marble, granite or specialty
countertops) with a solution of
half vinegar and half water, you
will also discourage the little
buggers from following the scent
trail left by other ants. There are
zillions of uses for vinegar in the
kitchen, house, garden, etc. You’ll
find an alphabetical list of these
amazing hints for just about ev-
erything in my Fantabulous Vin-
egar Hints & More pamphlet.
Order one by sending $4 and a
long, self-addressed, stamped (58
cents) envelope to: Heloise/    Vin-
egar, P.O. Box 795001, San Anto-
nio, TX 78279-5001. To remove
shampoo buildup, rinse your hair
with a solution of 1 tablespoon
vinegar to 1 cup water. To kill
weeds and unwanted grass be-
tween pavers, just pour on a little
vinegar! They’ll be gone! —
Heloise

Heloise Update: Our much-loved
vinegar does nothing to help a sun-
burn. I know. I’ve printed (and
thought) this for years, as have
many of you. But new research says
nope, it doesn’t help. Sorry, folks.

Floor cleaner
Dear Heloise: While using a mop

with the floor-cleaner bottle at-
tached, I discovered I was out of the
wipes that attach to the mop. I used
an old washcloth, and it clung per-
fectly to the sticky-sided fabric tape
on the pad. I can remove the wash-
cloth, wash it and reuse it over and
over! No more purchasing expen-
sive refill wipes. — A Reader, Har-
risburg, Pa.

We love this hint! Everyone has
a few extra washcloths around, or
you can pick up a dozen cheap
ones at a discount store. —
Heloise

Travel hint
Dear Heloise: Seeing the hint

about marking luggage reminds me
that several times, the ribbons on
mine had been removed by the time
the luggage got to the baggage-
claim area.

I took artists’ acrylic paints and
painted yellow and green flowers
on all six surfaces of my bags, and I
can spot them immediately on the
conveyor belt, trolley or wherever
they end up. — Lee Ellen Cate,
Houston

Old clay pots
Dear Heloise: When old or bro-

ken clay pots are useless, break
them into small pieces and place in
the bottom of future pots to promote
drainage without soil loss. — John
in Ohio
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